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BARTON - UPON - HUMBER TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of COMMUNITY REGENERATION COMMITTEE MEETING held on

THURSDAY 6 JANUARY 2011 COMMENCING at 7.00 p.m.

Present  

Councillor A Todd (Chairman)

Councillors Mr J Oxley, J Pullen and JP Vickers.
Also present  Councillors A Searle & Mrs W Witter.   Mrs Clark (Deputy Town Clerk) and Ms S Richards (Town Clerk).
339.
Apologies
Councillors Mrs A Clark, J Evison (band commitments) & M Osgerby (Personal commitment) Co-opted Mrs J Tuplin (prior engagement).
340.
Declarations of Interest
Barton Lions Club – Councillor A Todd (Personal interest)

Barton Lions Club – Councillor J Oxley (Personal interest)

Barton Tourism Group – Councillor JP Vickers (Personal interest)

341.
Minutes of Meeting held on 20 September 2010
It was noted, that these minutes had been signed as a correct record, for action as necessary, at a Meeting of the Town Council held on the 6 October 2010.
342.
Matters Arising

a) Extension to Festival Lights (Min Ref:- 195/67)
Members were advised the contractor had checked the lights in Market Place which had not worked over Christmas, the power supply was alright, and the lighting string would be checked when taken down.
343.
Post Mortem Christmas Festival 2010
Members present agreed the event was successful and well attended; all who helped were thanked for their support.  Two letters received from residents, one praising the event the second from a young lady asking for more fair rides.  A survey undertaken by pupils from Baysgarth School was passed around, which showed advertising had been worthwhile and effective.  The Farmers Market on George Street had not really worked for the second year running.  It was agreed to use George Street for more craft/charity stalls to extend the existing stalls on the High Street.  Paid labour for putting up the stalls had worked well and better organised.  It was pointed out additional lights and power would be required for additional stalls on George Street.  The security staff this year was excellent; the town council staff was also congratulated for their support.  The only stage problem had been artiste’s music not compatible with the sound equipment; the stage contractor had advised artistes should submit their discs 7 days in advance.  Local youth groups not getting involved in the Community Parade was discussed and it was noted that other groups take part in stage entertainment, running a stall or taking part in the lights switch on competition.
Resolved that all items agreed in the post-mortem discussion be accepted for the 2011 Christmas Festival.
344.
Proposed Budget for 2011/2012  
A statement showing Income and Expenditure 2010/2011 up to 31 December 2010 was presented in the Meeting for items of expenditure to be considered by the Committee for submission to the Finance and General Purposes Committee Meeting to be held on Tuesday 18 January 2011.
During the budget discussion the Bartonian advertising costs were discussed and it was agreed the Finance and General Purposes Committee should review advertising.  It was also agreed the November issue each year should be 32 pages to accommodate the centre four pages for the Christmas Festival, with the April and July issue 28 pages.  The £80 in earmarked reserves for protective clothing to be spent on fluorescent jackets and the £80 for trophies to be removed.
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A letter had been received from Barton Lions Club requesting an additional £500 donation for the Bonfire and Fireworks Display in 2011.  It was agreed this request should be discussed at Finance and General Purposes meeting on 18 January 2011 along with the donation for Barton Bike Night.  With only four committee members in attendance at this meeting and two of those members declaring an interest in these two groups it was not possible for this committee to make a decision on their donation requests.  Councillor Searle handed out information regarding budget for the town centre CCTV equipment which advised a replacement CCTV camera was required for one that can not be repaired.  After discussion it was agreed to request the £600 for a replacement camera to come from the town council reserve funds in the current financial year.  The date for Picnic in the Park and Christmas Festival in 2011 was agreed as the first Sunday in August, 7th August and last Saturday in November, 26th November 2011.
Resolved that:-
(i) the items of expenditure as listed below for 2011/2012 in the total sum of £51,010.00  be submitted to the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting to be held on the 18 January 2011 for consideration-

Bartonian printing



£  5,000.00

Bartonian distribution



£     500.00

Christmas Festival:

Entertainment




£  5,000.00


Radios





£     150.00


Signing – Park n Ride



£     900.00


Lettering




£       


Toilets





£     260.00


Coach for Park n Ride



£     150.00


Barriers




£     100.00


Donation St John Ambulance


£     250.00


Donation Salvation Army


£     150.00


Christmas tree




£     300.00
Publicity leaflets



£  1,500.00


Mayoral invites



£     100.00


PA system




£     


Risk Assessment



£     


Parade/Prizes




£     200.00


Protective Clothing



                


Sweets for Father Christmas
    

£       35.00


Parade attraction



£  1,550.00


Manning Barriers/Additional hours

£  1,800.00


Transport – stall labour


£     700.00

Misc/contingency



£     500.00


NLC street trading licences


£     100.00


Xmas lights competition


                


NLC Street Cleaning



£     750.00


Premises Licence



£     300.00


Stage





£  2,500.00


Christmas Decorative Lighting:

Electricity Christmas lights


£     500.00


Christmas lights contract


£  9,500.00


Miscellaneous Community Regeneration:

Town Clock




£     175.00


Picnic in the Park



£  1,500.00


Tourism Events






Tourism




£  3,120.00
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Donation – Lions Fireworks


£  1,500.00

Donation – Barton Carnival


Donation – Senior Alliance


£     250.00



Donation – Bike Night


£  1,500.00
Donation – Barton Arts


£  1,000.00
Trophies

Wreaths




                


Repairs & Renewals



                

Contrib Public Conveniences


£     600.00

Twin Town
£     
Annual Award




£       70.00


Donation–Rural Car Scheme


£     500.00


Donation/Grants (s137)


£  1,000.00


Donations/Grants (empowered)

£  1,000.00


Nitesafe Initiative


CCTV





£  6,000.00

(ii) earmarked reserves of £80 for protective clothing to be spent in the current financial year on fluorescent jackets and the £80 for trophies to be deleted from the town council’s earmarked reserves;
(iii) budget heading for Christmas Festival Transport (3245) to include stall labour;

(iv) Barton Lions Club request for an additional £500 donation for the Bonfire and fireworks display in 2011 and donation for Barton Bike Night to be discussed at Finance and General Purposes meeting on 18 January 2011;
(v) November Bartonian to be 32 pages, April and July issues to be 28 pages, as standard;

(vi) A replacement CCTV camera in the sum of £600 to be purchased in the current financial year from the town council reserves;

(vii) The date for Picnic in the Park and Christmas Festival in 2011 to be the first Sunday in August, 7th August and last Saturday in November, 26th November 2011.

The Chairman, Councillor A. Todd, closed the Meeting at 8.50pm
………………………… Chairman 2 February 2011

